
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NOTICE OF UNSCHEDULED 
COUNCIL MEETING 
Notice is hereby given of an Unscheduled 
Meeting of the Gannawarra Shire Council to 
be held on Monday, 18 November at the 
Kerang Senior Citizens Centre, starting at 
6pm. The purpose of this meeting is for the 
election of the Mayor and Deputy Mayor. 
A recording will be available at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no later than 
24 hours after this meeting. 
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will be held on 
Wednesday, 27 November at the Kerang 
Senior Citizens Centre, starting at 6pm. A 
recording will be available at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no later than 
24 hours after this meeting. 
Residents can submit questions to Council 
for consideration during Question Time by 
completing a form at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime by 5pm 
the day before each meeting. 
 

SIGN UP FOR COUNCIL NEWS 
Would you like the latest news from Council 
delivered to your inbox? If so, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/news and click on the 
“Sign up for the latest news by email” link. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OUTDOOR SWIMMING POOLS 
NOW OPEN 
The Cohuna and Kerang swimming pools are 
open from 3pm-7pm throughout November, 
however will be closed on days the Bureau of 
Meteorology website’s forecast temperature 
for Kerang is 23 degrees Celsius or lower. 
For more details on Council’s pools, as well as 
community managed swimming pools at 
Koondrook, Leitchville and Quambatook, visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/pools  
 

 

HELP NAME AN UNNAMED 
QUAMBATOOK LANE 
Council needs your help to assess a request to 
name a road located between the 
Quambatook Bowling Club and Quambatook 
Lawn Tennis Club “Norma Way”. 
You can confirm your support or suggest 
alternative options before 5pm Wednesday, 
11 December by visiting 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/yoursay or completing a 
Have Your Say form, available from the 
Cohuna and Kerang Customer Service Centres. 
 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES 
• Traineeship – Early Childhood Educator 

(Kerang) – 2 x temporary part-time 
positions available 

• Traineeship – Early Childhood Educator 
(Cohuna) – Temporary part-time  

• Early Childhood Educator – Casual 
positions available 

• Swim Instructor – Casual (school terms 
only)  

For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 20 NOVEMBER 
COHUNA (10.30am – 12 noon) 
KERANG (4pm – 5.30pm) 
NOTE:  Bookings are essential, which can be 
made by phoning (03) 5450 9333.  For more 
details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/immunisation 
 

COMMUNITY SATISFACTION 
SURVEY INTERVIEWS  
Independent market research agency, 
National Field Services is conducting the 
latest round of Community Satisfaction 
Survey interviews. As part of this assessment 
of Council’s performance, 100 randomly 
selected residents over the age of 18 will be 
interviewed by telephone. 
If you have any questions, phone Council on 
(03) 5450 9333. 
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RATES INSTALMENT REMINDER 
Ratepayers are reminded that if you choose to 
pay your rates by instalments, the second 
instalment payment is due by Saturday, 30 
November 2024.  
For more information, visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/rates or phone (03) 5450 
9333. 
 

 

Time is running out to nominate people for 
the 2025 Gannawarra Shire Council Citizen 
and Young Person of the Year Awards. 
Nominations for these prestigious awards 
close 9am Monday, 25 November. 
To complete a nomination, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/Australia_Day_Awards or 
Council’s Customer Service Centres at Cohuna 
and Kerang. 
Pictured is Mayor Ross Stanton with 2024 
Citizen of the Year, Jacqueline Hibbert (left) 
and Young Citizen of the Year, Fifi White. 
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